Ronald Reagan Presidential Library Digital Library Collections

This is a PDF of a folder from our textual collections.

Collection: Bauer, Gary: Files
Folder: [Outgoing Correspondence 1987,
1988 Re: Abortion] (1 of 3)
Box: OA 11308

To see more digitized collections visit: https://reaganlibrary.gov/archives/digital-library

To see all Ronald Reagan Presidential Library inventories visit: https://reaganlibrary.gov/document-collection

Contact a reference archivist at: reagan.library@nara.gov

Citation Guidelines: https://reaganlibrary.gov/citing

March 11, 1987

Dear Mr. Brewster:

Thank you for your letter with attached correspondence concerning the rights of the unborn.

That 1.8 million mothers abort their children each year while tens of thousands of childless families wait for children to adopt is one of the great tragedies of American life. One of my priorities as Assistant to the President for Policy Development is to seek ways to restructure federal policies to encourage and support adoption as an alternative for a pregnant young woman who may be uncertain about becoming a parent. The success that we achieve at the federal level depends largely on the momentum of public support that we can sustain for this Administration's policies. For this reason, your support for our efforts to strengthen American families is deeply appreciated.

Thank you again for sharing your concerns with me.

Sincerely,

Gary L. Bauer
Assistant to the President for Policy Development

Mr. David M. Brewster Dun Rolling 10921 W -100N Kokomo, IN 46091

WASHINGTON

March 25, 1987

Dear Mrs. Chase:

Thank you for expressing your support for the Administration's right-to-life bill. We have a long way to go before it becomes law, since both the House of Representatives and the Senate must approve. We are encouraged, however, that 57 Congressmen and 7 Senators have already co-sponsored our legislation.

As you know, the President is strongly in favor of stopping Federal funding of abortions and very much appreciates your support.

Attached is a copy of the letter from Secretary Bowen transmitting the bill to the Congress.

Sincerely,

Robert W. Sweet, Jr.
Deputy Executive Secretary
for the Domestic Policy Council

Mrs. Rosemary Chase 4545 Warner Road Cleveland, Ohio 44105

April 2, 1987

Dear Mrs. Joyner:

Thank you for your letter concerning the use of Title X funds and for Dr. Jo Ann Gaspar's memorandum to prevent those funds from going to abortion advocacy groups. Let me assure you that President Reagan has not softened his stand against abortion on demand.

Quite frankly, those who argued that present regulations do not permit the strict action recommended by Dr. Gaspar won the battle but not the war. The Administration has introduced legislation that reaffirms its commitment to protect the rights of the unborn. Our new proposal would prohibit the provision under Title X of the Public Health Service Act of Federal family planning funds to organizations that perform abortions. Whether or not we succeed in obtaining Congressional approval for this bill, which is a tremendous improvement over current law, depends, at least in part, on the momentum of public support that we can sustain on this issue.

I am enclosing for your information a copy of a letter from Secretary Bowen transmitting the proposal to Congress. If you have any questions or concerns about this bill, please let me know.

Thank you again for writing. I appreciate your concern and your perseverance on this issue.

Sincerely,

Gary L. Bauer
Assistant to the President for Domestic Policy
and Director of the Office of Policy Development

Mrs. R. Dale Joyner 9217 Sandman Circle Shreveport, LA 71118

Enclosure

April 2, 1987

Dear Ms. Muller:

Thank you for your letter to President Reagan supporting his position on the rights of the unborn.

I am enclosing a copy of a letter from Secretary Bowen transmitting to Congress the Administration's proposed legislation that would prohibit the provision under Title X of the Public Health Service Act of Federal family planning funds to organizations that perform abortions. This legislation reaffirms the Administration's commitment to protect the rights of unborn children, and also is a tremendous improvement over current law.

Over the next two years, a large part of the President's agenda will relate to the rebuilding, protecting and strengthening the fabric of the family. The successes we achieve at the federal level depend largely on the momentum of public support that we can sustain for this Administration's policies. For this reason, we deeply appreciate the efforts of individuals like yourself who are working at the local level for pro-family causes.

Thank you again for your kind words of encouragement and support.

Sincerely,

Gary L. Bauer
Assistant to the President for Domestic Policy and
Director of the Office of Policy Development

Ms. Jo Ann Muller 2130 E. 6th Avenue Hibbing, MN 55746

Enclosure

March 16, 1987

Dear Dr. Glover:

Thank you for your kind letter of congratulations. I have certainly undertaken an exciting new challenge, and I am sure I will only be able to accomplish my goals through the encouragement and advice of individuals like yourself.

That 1.8 million mothers abort their unborn children each year while tens of thousands of childless families wait for children to adopt is one of the great tragedies of American life. One of my priorities as Assistant to the President for Policy Development is to seek ways to restructure federal policies to encourage and support adoption as an alternative for a pregnant young woman who may be uncertain about becoming a parent. The success that we achieve at the federal level depends largely on the momentum of public support that we can sustain for this Administration's policies. For this reason, your support for our efforts to strengthen American families is deeply appreciated.

Thank you again for your warm words of encouragement.

Sincerely,

Gary L. Bauer
Assistant to the President for Policy Development

W. LLoyd Glover, M.D. Fairfax Medical Center 10721 Main Street Fairfax, Virginia 22030

April 14, 1987

Dear Ms. Schupack:

Thank you for your card concerning the use of Title X funds and Dr. Jo Ann Gaspar's memorandum to prevent those funds from going to abortion advocacy groups. Let me assure you that President Reagan has not softened his stand against abortion on demand.

Quite frankly, those who argued that present regulations do not permit the strict action recommended by Dr. Gaspar won the battle but not the war. The Administration has introduced legislation that reaffirms its commitment to protect the rights of the unborn. Our new proposal would prohibit the provision under Title X of the Public Health Service Act of Federal family planning funds to organizations that perform abortions. Whether or not we succeed in obtaining congressional approval for this bill, which is a tremendous improvement over current law, depends, at least in part, on the momentum of public support that we can sustain on this issue.

I am enclosing for your information a copy of a letter from Secretary Bowen transmitting the proposal to Congress. If you have any questions or concerns about this bill, please let me know.

Thank you again for writing. I appreciate your concern and your perseverance on this issue.

Sincerely,

Gary L. Bauer
Assistant to the President for Domestic Policy and
Director of the Office of Policy Development

Ms Dore Schupack 3757 E. 78 Tulsa, OK 74136

Enclosure

April 29, 1987

Dear Mr. McKean:

Thank you for your letter expressing concern for the rights of the unborn and urging less federal interference into state and local affairs. President Reagan and I share your concern.

You are probably aware that the Administration has proposed new legislation that would tighten restrictions on the use of Title X funds. For your information, I am enclosing a copy of a letter from Secretary Bowen transmitting to Congress the Administration's proposal that would prohibit the provision under Title X of the Public Health Service Act of Federal family planning funds to organizations that perform abortions. This legislation reaffirms the Administration's commitment to protect the rights of unborn children, and also is a tremendous improvement over current law.

Over the next two years, a large part of the President's agenda will relate to rebuilding, protecting and strengthening the fabric of the family. The successes we achieve at the federal level depend largely on the momentum of public support that we can sustain for this Administration's policies. For this reason, we deeply appreciate the efforts of individuals like yourself who are working in local communities to preserve the cornerstones of American life: family, faith, and freedom.

Thank you again for writing.

Sincerely,

Gary L. Bauer
Assistant to the President for Domestic Policy and
Director of the Office of Policy Development

Mr. Keith McKean
Department of Political Science
Youngstown State University
Youngstown, Ohio 44555

WASHINGTON

July 22, 1987

Dear Mrs. Mertle:

Thank you for your letter expressing concern for the rights of the unborn. President Reagan and I share that concern.

You are probably aware that the Administration has proposed new legislation that would tighten restrictions on the use of Title X funds and prohibit the provision under Title X of the Public Health Service Act of federal family planning funds to organizations that perform abortions. This legislation reaffirms the Administration's commitment to protect the rights of unborn children, and also is a tremendous improvement over current law.

Over the next two years, a large part of the President's agenda will relate to rebuilding, protecting and strengthening the fabric of the family. The successes we achieve at the federal level depend largely on the momentum of public support that we can sustain for this Administration's policies. For this reason, we deeply appreciate the efforts of individuals like yourself who are working in local communities to preserve the cornerstones of American life: family, faith, and freedom.

Thank you again for writing.

Sincerely,

Gary L. Bauer Assistant to the President for Policy Development

Mrs. Chris Mertle 524 E. 3rd Street Newport, Kentucky 41071

WASHINGTON

July 22, 1987

Dear Mr. DeGan:

Thank you for your letter protesting the dismissal of Jo Ann Gasper from her position as Deputy Assistant Secretary at the Department of Health and Human Services (DHHS). I share your disappointment that she and Secretary Bowen failed to achieve a meeting of the minds. While we sought Congressional approval for the Administration's pro-life legislation, I and other White House officials tried to negotiate an agreement between Dr. Bowen and Mrs. Gasper. I regret that our mediations failed.

President Reagan remains committed to a pro-life agenda, and Secretary Bowen is supporting the Administration's legislative proposal to clarify and strengthen our position on the use of Title X funds. In addition, we are reviewing other non-legislative steps we can take. I am confident that the person replacing Mrs. Gasper at DHHS will adhere firmly to President Reagan's view that family, faith, and freedom are the cornerstones of American life.

Thank you again for sharing with me your concerns in this matter.

Sincerely,

Gary L. Bauer
Assistant to the President
for Policy Development

Mr. Jerry DeGan 4516 Carpenter Des Moines, Iowa 50311

WASHINGTON

July 22, 1987

Dear Mr. Savastuk:

Thank you for your letter protesting the dismissal of Jo Ann Gasper from her position as Deputy Assistant Secretary at the Department of Health and Human Services (DHHS). I share your disappointment that she and Secretary Bowen failed to achieve a meeting of the minds. While we sought Congressional approval for the Administration's pro-life legislation, I and other White House officials tried to negotiate an agreement between Dr. Bowen and Mrs. Gasper. I regret that our mediations failed.

President Reagan remains committed to a pro-life agenda, and Secretary Bowen is supporting the Administration's legislative proposal to clarify and strengthen our position on the use of Title X funds. In addition, we are reviewing other non-legislative steps we can take. I am confident that the person replacing Mrs. Gasper at DHHS will adhere firmly to President Reagan's view that family, faith, and freedom are the cornerstones of American life.

Thank you again for sharing with me your concerns in this matter.

Sincerely,

Gary L. Bauer Assistant to the President for Policy Development

Mr. David J. Savastuk 3028 A-1 S. Abingdon Street Arlington, Virginia 22206

WASHINGTON

July 22, 1987

Dear Mr. Meagher:

Thank you for your letter protesting the dismissal of Jo Ann Gasper from her position as Deputy Assistant Secretary at the Department of Health and Human Services (DHHS). I share your disappointment that she and Secretary Bowen failed to achieve a meeting of the minds. While we sought Congressional approval for the Administration's pro-life legislation, I and other White House officials tried to negotiate an agreement between Dr. Bowen and Mrs. Gasper. I regret that our mediations failed.

President Reagan remains committed to a pro-life agenda, and Secretary Bowen is supporting the Administration's legislative proposal to clarify and strengthen our position on the use of Title X funds. In addition, we are reviewing other non-legislative steps we can take. I am confident that the person replacing Mrs. Gasper at DHHS will adhere firmly to President Reagan's view that family, faith, and freedom are the cornerstones of American life.

Thank you again for sharing with me your concerns in this matter.

Sincerely,

Gary L. Bauer
Assistant to the President
for Policy Development

Mr. Edwin Meagher 27815 Bakerton Canyon Country, Georgia 91351

WASHINGTON

July 22, 1987

Dear Mr. Renforth:

Thank you for your letter protesting the dismissal of Jo Ann Gasper from her position as Deputy Assistant Secretary at the Department of Health and Human Services (DHHS). I share your disappointment that she and Secretary Bowen failed to achieve a meeting of the minds. While we sought Congressional approval for the Administration's pro-life legislation, I and other White House officials tried to negotiate an agreement between Dr. Bowen and Mrs. Gasper. I regret that our mediations failed.

President Reagan remains committed to a pro-life agenda, and Secretary Bowen is supporting the Administration's legislative proposal to clarify and strengthen our position on the use of Title X funds. In addition, we are reviewing other non-legislative steps we can take. I am confident that the person replacing Mrs. Gasper at DHHS will adhere firmly to President Reagan's view that family, faith, and freedom are the cornerstones of American life.

Thank you again for sharing with me your concerns in this matter.

Sincerely,

Gary L. Bauer
Assistant to the President
for Policy Development

Mr. Richard Renforth 121 Ohio Street Mingo Junction, Ohio 43938

WASHINGTON

July 27, 1987

Dear Mr. Duggar:

Thank you for your letter protesting the dismissal of Jo Ann Gasper from her position as Deputy Assistant Secretary at the Department of Health and Human Services (DHHS). I share your disappointment that she and Secretary Bowen failed to achieve a meeting of the minds. While we sought Congressional approval for the Administration's pro-life legislation, I and other White House officials tried to negotiate an agreement between Dr. Bowen and Mrs. Gasper. I regret that our mediations failed.

President Reagan remains committed to a pro-life agenda, and Secretary Bowen is supporting the Administration's legislative proposal to clarify and strengthen our position on the use of Title X funds. In addition, we are reviewing other non-legislative steps we can take. I am confident that the person replacing Mrs. Gasper at DHHS will adhere firmly to President Reagan's view that family, faith, and freedom are the cornerstones of American life.

Thank you again for sharing with me your concerns in this matter.

Sincerely,

Gary L. Bauer
Assistant to the President
for Policy Development

Mr. John Frederick Duggar III 2025 Peachtree Road, NE, #1034 Atlanta, Georgia 30309

WASHINGTON

August 24, 1987

Dear Mrs. Weddell:

Thank you for your letter concerning the use of federal funds for abortion. The interest which prompted you to write is appreciated and your comments have been noted.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

Gary L. Bauer Assistant to the President for Policy Development

Mrs. Elisabeth Weddell 474 Blackthorne Avenue El Cajon, California 92020

WASHINGTON

August 24, 1987

Dear Ms. Irwin:

Thank you for your letter concerning the use of federal funds for abortion. The interest which prompted you to write is appreciated and your comments have been noted.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

Gary L. Bauer Assistant to the President for Policy Development

Ms. Georgenia Irwin 704 W. 8th Street Claremont, California 91711

WASHINGTON

August 24, 1987

Dear Mrs. Stone:

Thank you for your letter concerning the use of federal funds for abortion. The interest which prompted you to write is appreciated and your comments have been noted.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

Gary L. Bauer Assistant to the President for Policy Development

Mrs. Sidney Stone 204 C Ruelle San Antonio, Texas 78209

WASHINGTON

August 24, 1987

Dear Ms. Pollock:

Thank you for your letter concerning the use of federal funds for abortion. The interest which prompted you to write is appreciated and your comments have been noted.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

Gary L. Bauer
Assistant to the President
for Policy Development

Ms. Martha Pollock 2613 Marci Lee Rancho Cordova, California 95670

WASHINGTON

August 24, 1987

Dear Mr. Hackman:

Thank you for your letter concerning the use of federal funds for abortion. The interest which prompted you to write is appreciated and your comments have been noted.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

Gary L. Bauer Assistant to the President for Policy Development

Ms. Nan Hackman 2949 Glengarry Road Memphis, Tennessee 38128

WASHINGTON

August 24, 1987

Dear Mr. and Mrs. Mitchell:

Thank you for your letter concerning the use of federal funds for abortion. The interest which prompted you to write is appreciated and your comments have been noted.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

Gary L. Bauer
Assistant to the President
for Policy Development

Mr. and Mrs. Ernest Mitchell 3220 Ralston Avenue Hillsborough, California 94010

WASHINGTON

August 24, 1987

Dear MMs. Dachtelberg:

Thank you for your letter concerning the use of federal funds for abortion. The interest which prompted you to write is appreciated and your comments have been noted.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

Gary L. Bauer Assistant to the President for Policy Development

Ms. Molly Machtelberg 3731 Irving #3 San Francisco, California 94122

WASHINGTON

August 24, 1987

Dear Mr. Robinson:

Thank you for your letter concerning the use of federal funds for abortion. The interest which prompted you to write is appreciated and your comments have been noted.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

Gary L. Bauer
Assistant to the President
for Policy Development

Mr. Mitchell L. Robinson P.O. Box 186 Redwood, New York 13679

WASHINGTON

August 24, 1987

Dear Mr. Minck:

Thank you for your letter concerning the use of federal funds for abortion. The interest which prompted you to write is appreciated and your comments have been noted.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

Gary L. Bauer Assistant to the President for Policy Development

Mr. John Minck 642 Towle Place Palo Alto, California 94306

WASHINGTON

August 24, 1987

Dear Mr. Cohen:

Thank you for your letter concerning the use of federal funds for abortion. The interest which prompted you to write is appreciated and your comments have been noted.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

Gary L. Bauer
Assistant to the President
for Policy Development

Mr. Stanley E. Cohen 6402 W. Halbert Road Bethesda, Maryland 20817

THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

August 24, 1987

Dear Ms. Fahringer:

Thank you for your letter concerning the use of federal funds for abortion. The interest which prompted you to write is appreciated and your comments have been noted.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

Gary L. Bauer
Assistant to the President
for Policy Development

Ms. Catherine Fahringer 162 Lorenz Road San Antonio, Texas 78209

WASHINGTON

August 24, 1987

Dear Professor Harriss:

Thank you for your letter concerning the use of federal funds for abortion. The interest which prompted you to write is appreciated and your comments have been noted.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

Gary L. Bauer
Assistant to the President
for Policy Development

Professor C. Lowell Harriss The Academy of Political Science 2852 Broadway New York, New York 10025-7885

THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

August 24, 1987

Dear Ms. Rein:

Thank you for your letter concerning the use of federal funds for abortion. The interest which prompted you to write is appreciated and your comments have been noted.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

Gary L. Bauer Assistant to the President for Policy Development

Ms. Toby Rein 721 Alto Vista Road Mill Valley, California 94941

WASHINGTON

August 24, 1987

Dear Ms. Seagraves:

Thank you for your letter concerning the use of federal funds for abortion. The interest which prompted you to write is appreciated and your comments have been noted.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

Gary L. Bauer Assistant to the President for Policy Development

Ms. Helen Seagraves 915 State Street Hood River, Oregon 97031

WASHINGTON

August 24, 1987

Dear Mr. Wolf:

Thank you for your letter concerning the use of federal funds for abortion. The interest which prompted you to write is appreciated and your comments have been noted.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

Gary L. Bauer Assistant to the President for Policy Development

Mr. David Wolf 1456 Camino Robles Ct. San Jose, California 95120

WASHINGTON

August 24, 1987

Dear Ms. Harder:

Thank you for your letter concerning the use of federal funds for abortion. The interest which prompted you to write is appreciated and your comments have been noted.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

Gary L. Bauer Assistant to the President for Policy Development

Ms. Ruth L. Harder 606 West 17th #412 Austin, Texas 78701

WASHINGTON

August 24, 1987

Dear Reverend Dempsey:

Thank you for your letter concerning the use of federal funds for abortion. The interest which prompted you to write is appreciated and your comments have been noted.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

Gary L. Bauer Assistant to the President for Policy Development

Reverend Richard A. Dempsey 3602 Hopkins Road Youngstown, Ohio 44511

WASHINGTON

August 24, 1987

Dear Mrs. Phelps:

Thank you for your letter concerning the use of federal funds for abortion. The interest which prompted you to write is appreciated and your comments have been noted.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

Gary L. Bauer Assistant to the President for Policy Development

Mrs. Pamela M. Phelps 3800 South Ferris Place Seattle, Washington 98144

WASHINGTON

August 24, 1987

Dear Ms. DiModica:

Thank you for your letter concerning the use of federal funds for abortion. The interest which prompted you to write is appreciated and your comments have been noted.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

Gary L. Bauer
Assistant to the President
for Policy Development

Ms. Louise DiModica 147-35 38th Avenue, B24 Flushing, New York 11354

WASHINGTON

August 24, 1987

Dear Mr. Elliott:

Thank you for your letter concerning the use of federal funds for abortion. The interest which prompted you to write is appreciated and your comments have been noted.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

Gary L. Bauer Assistant to the President for Policy Development

Mr. John M. Elliott 4750 Marlborough Drive San Diego, California 92116

WASHINGTON

August 24, 1987

Dear Ms. Pederson:

Thank you for your letter concerning the use of federal funds for abortion. The interest which prompted you to write is appreciated and your comments have been noted.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

Gary L. Bauer Assistant to the President for Policy Development

Ms. Jami Pederson 2855 Blue Spruce Court Lantana, Florida 33462

WASHINGTON

August 24, 1987

Dear Ms. Orthun:

Thank you for your letter concerning the use of federal funds for abortion. The interest which prompted you to write is appreciated and your comments have been noted.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

Gary L. Bauer Assistant to the President for Policy Development

Ms. Eleanor Orthun 1858 Keeton Avenue Los Angeles, California 90025

WASHINGTON

August 24, 1987

Dear Ms. Scott:

Thank you for your letter concerning the use of federal funds for abortion. The interest which prompted you to write is appreciated and your comments have been noted.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

Gary L. Bauer
Assistant to the President
for Policy Development

Ms. Leilani Scott 1411 E. McAndrews Medford, Oregon 97504

WASHINGTON

August 24, 1987

Dear Mr. Schultz:

Thank you for your letter concerning the use of federal funds for abortion. The interest which prompted you to write is appreciated and your comments have been noted.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

Gary L. Bauer
Assistant to the President
for Policy Development

Mr. Alan Schultz 7047 Meade Place Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania 15208

WASHINGTON

August 24, 1987

Dear Ms. Hollander:

Thank you for your letter concerning the use of federal funds for abortion. The interest which prompted you to write is appreciated and your comments have been noted.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

Gary L. Bauer Assistant to the President for Policy Development

Ms. Gail F. Hollander 897 Werner Way Worthington, Ohio 43085

WASHINGTON

August 11, 1987

Dear Mr. O'Brien:

Thank you for your letter protesting the dismissal of Jo Ann Gasper from her position as Deputy Assistant Secretary at the Department of Health and Human Services (DHHS). I share your disappointment that she and Secretary Bowen failed to achieve a meeting of the minds. While we sought Congressional approval for the Administration's pro-life legislation, I and other White House officials tried to negotiate an agreement between Dr. Bowen and Mrs. Gasper. I regret that our mediations failed. As you may know, Secretary of Education William Bennett has hired Jo Ann Gasper to work on youth and family issues at the Department of Education.

President Reagan remains committed to a pro-life agenda, and Secretary Bowen is supporting the Administration's legislative proposal to clarify and strengthen our position on the use of Title X funds. In addition, we are reviewing other non-legislative steps we can take. I am confident that the person replacing Mrs. Gasper at DHHS will adhere firmly to President Reagan's view that family, faith, and freedom are the cornerstones of American life.

Thank you again for sharing with me your concerns in this matter.

Sincerely,

Gary L. Bauer
Assistant to the President
for Policy Development

Mr. Paul D. O'Brien 6923 Williamsburg Boulevard Arlington, Virginia 22213

WASHINGTON

August 25, 1987

Dear Mr. Hendricks:

Thank you for your letter supporting my comments against federal funds for abortion.

As you know, a large part of the President's agenda relates to rebuilding, protecting and strengthening the fabric of the family. The successes we achieve at the federal level depend largely on the momentum of public support that we can sustain for this Administration's policies. For this reason, we deeply appreciate the efforts of individuals like yourself who are working in local communities to preserve the cornerstones of American life: family, faith, and freedom.

Thank you again for writing.

Sincerely,

Gary L. Bauer
Assistant to the President
for Policy Development

Mr. H. C. Hendricks Box 5073 Macon, Georgia 31208

WASHINGTON

August 25, 1987

Dear Chaplain and Mrs. Taylor:

Thank you for your letter supporting my comments against federal funds for abortion.

As you know, a large part of the President's agenda relates to rebuilding, protecting and strengthening the fabric of the family. The successes we achieve at the federal level depend largely on the momentum of public support that we can sustain for this Administration's policies. For this reason, we deeply appreciate the efforts of individuals like yourself who are working in local communities to preserve the cornerstones of American life: family, faith, and freedom.

Thank you again for writing.

Sincerely,

Gary L. Bauer Assistant to the President for Policy Development

Chaplain and Mrs. Alex S. Taylor 110 Leigh Anne Street Huntsville, Texas 77340

WASHINGTON

August 25, 1987

Dear Mrs. Atkinson:

Thank you for your letter supporting my comments against federal funds for abortion.

As you know, a large part of the President's agenda relates to rebuilding, protecting and strengthening the fabric of the family. The successes we achieve at the federal level depend largely on the momentum of public support that we can sustain for this Administration's policies. For this reason, we deeply appreciate the efforts of individuals like yourself who are working in local communities to preserve the cornerstones of American life: family, faith, and freedom.

Thank you again for writing.

Sincerely,

Gary L. Bauer
Assistant to the President
for Policy Development

Mrs. M. D. Atkinson 1028 N. Dousman Road Oconomowoc, Wisconsin 53066

WASHINGTON

August 25, 1987

Dear Mrs. Connell:

Thank you for your letter supporting my comments against federal funds for abortion.

As you know, a large part of the President's agenda relates to rebuilding, protecting and strengthening the fabric of the family. The successes we achieve at the federal level depend largely on the momentum of public support that we can sustain for this Administration's policies. For this reason, we deeply appreciate the efforts of individuals like yourself who are working in local communities to preserve the cornerstones of American life: family, faith, and freedom.

Thank you again for writing.

Sincerely,

Gary L. Bauer
Assistant to the President
for Policy Development

Mrs. Anne Connell 7199 Forsyth Boulevard St. Louis, Missouri 63105

WASHINGTON

August 25, 1987

Dear Mrs. Merner:

Thank you for your letter supporting my comments against federal funds for abortion.

As you know, a large part of the President's agenda relates to rebuilding, protecting and strengthening the fabric of the family. The successes we achieve at the federal level depend largely on the momentum of public support that we can sustain for this Administration's policies. For this reason, we deeply appreciate the efforts of individuals like yourself who are working in local communities to preserve the cornerstones of American life: family, faith, and freedom.

Thank you again for writing.

Sincerely,

Gary L. Bauer
Assistant to the President
for Policy Development

Mrs. Virginia Merner 1817 Bryn Mawr Circle Atlantic, Iowa 50022

WASHINGTON

August 25, 1987

Dear Mr. Kaytus:

Thank you for your letter supporting my comments against federal funds for abortion.

As you know, a large part of the President's agenda relates to rebuilding, protecting and strengthening the fabric of the family. The successes we achieve at the federal level depend largely on the momentum of public support that we can sustain for this Administration's policies. For this reason, we deeply appreciate the efforts of individuals like yourself who are working in local communities to preserve the cornerstones of American life: family, faith, and freedom.

Thank you again for writing.

Sincerely,

Gary L. Bauer
Assistant to the President
for Policy Development

Mr. Joseph A. Kaytus 715 Winchester Avenue Lawrenceville, New Jersey 08648

THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

August 25, 1987

Dear Mr. Kremp:

Thank you for your letter supporting my comments against federal funds for abortion.

As you know, a large part of the President's agenda relates to rebuilding, protecting and strengthening the fabric of the family. The successes we achieve at the federal level depend largely on the momentum of public support that we can sustain for this Administration's policies. For this reason, we deeply appreciate the efforts of individuals like yourself who are working in local communities to preserve the cornerstones of American life: family, faith, and freedom.

Thank you again for writing.

Sincerely,

Gary L. Bauer
Assistant to the President
for Policy Development

Mr. G. E. Kremp 433 13th Avenue East, #301 Seattle, Washington 98102